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January 31, 2025 

Mr. Geoffrey Spain 
Environmental Engineer 
Land Quality Bureau 
Iowa Department of Natural Resources 
502 East 9th Street 
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0034 

2024 Leachate Report 
Neal South Energy Center Coal Combustion Residue Monofill 
Salix, Iowa 
Permit No. 97-SDP-13-98 

Dear Mr. Spain: 

On behalf of MidAmerican Energy Company (MidAmerican), GHD has prepared this Leachate Report to 
document leachate management activities for the Neal South Energy Center Coal Combustion Residue (CCR) 
Monofill (Neal South Monofill). 

During calendar year 2024, no leachate was recovered from the Neal South Monofill; leachate levels were 
monitored by MidAmerican personnel on a quarterly basis during 2024, but no recoverable leachate was 
observed. No leachate samples were collected at Neal South during 2024. If leachate is recovered in the 
future, MidAmerican intends to transport the leachate to the Leachate Pond at the Neal North Energy Center.  

If you have any questions, please contact Josh Love of MidAmerican at 712-277-6367 or Michael Alowitz at 
515-414-3934. 

 

Sincerely, 

  
Michael J. Alowitz, P.E. 
Senior Engineer 

+1 515 414-3934 
michael.alowitz@ghd.com 

Kevin G. Armstrong, C.P.G., P.M.P. 
Project Manager 

+1 515 414-3935 
kevin.armstrong@ghd.com 

PR/ls/LTR-5 

Copy to: Kenna Anderson, MidAmerican 
Josh Love, MidAmerican 
Justin Terrell, MidAmerican 
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